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201 5- 201 6 

ñMake Impact ò 
 

Herman Greenwood , Governor  
 

Mike Underwood , Immediate Past 

Governor 
 

Frank Fowler , Past Governor  

 

David Osborne , Governor Elect  

 

Jim Arnold , Secretary - Treasurer  
 

Lt. Governors  
Zone 1:   Courtney Curry  

Zone 2: Jane Howard  

Zone 3: John Haselden  

Zone 4:  Dave Jones  

Zone 5:  Wayne Blake  

Zone 6:  Beverly Oehrle  

Zone 7: Kurt Heise  

Zone 8:   John Schultz  

 
Attention:  
Committee Chairs & Lt 

Governors 
The deadline for submitting 

articles for the next District 

Bulletin is July  15, 201 6.   

Send your articles to 

p_grant@fastmail.fm  if you have 

e- mail.  If you prefer, send it 

snail- mail: 770 N County Road 

625 E, Avon, IN  46123.  

DONõT FORGET! 
 

 

A message from Herman, your 2015-2016 
Indiana South District Governor 

 
Fellow Indiana South Optimists! 
 

As I visit clubs and talk with District and Club Leaders, I feel impressed 

with the high quality of leaders in our District.  Since October 1st of 

2015, our district has added 11 new members and dropped 35 

members.  The drops for the most part have been the result of deaths and 

of members moving out of town.  Non-payment of dues continues to be 

a concern.  I have suggestions as to how to address non-payment of 

dues.  Contact me at (317) 243-3030 or at 

MrOptimistNumberOne@gmail.com.  

Club Leaders and Club Members have been very busy serving our 

communities.  Certainly, that service must continue to be a high priority.  
However, adding new members and new leaders must be given a 

higher priority now , to avoid a loss of the ability to serve the 

community. 

With membership gain as a top priority, attention can be given to greater 

involvement by all members and to a solution to economic problems 

facing many members. 

Conducting NOW meetings and building new clubs are techniques of 

which you are aware.  You can use visualization as I have discussed 

using the term Alakazam!  (Which as you may recall, is an Arabic 

derivative for ñWhat you visualize will come to be.ò)  I have alluded to 

the acronym for SMART .  The steps in SMART  are a way to set in 
motion what is needed to achieve what you visualize.  

  

!   S - Specific - target a specific area for improvement. 

!   M  - Measurable - quantify or at least suggest an 

indicator of progress. 

!   A - Assignable - specify who will do it. 

!   R - Realistic - state what results can realistically be 

achieved, given available resources. 

!   T - Time-related - specify when the result(s) can be 

achieved. 

mailto:p_grant@fastmail.fm
mailto:MrOptimistNumberOne@gmail.com.


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 /ƻƳƛƴƎ ǘƻ LƴŘƛŀƴŀǇƻƭƛǎ ƻƴ !ǇǊƛƭ мсΗ 

 

We have 38 clubs in our District.  When each club has gained a net of two members within the next Two (2) months we will 

have shown positive growth.  Without any deletions, that would be a growth for the year of 52 members.  To sustain that 

growth and protect against the positional losses from deaths and moving, we need to add an additional net two members in 

the subsequent two (2) months.  Simply use SMART to plan and to achieve! 

With the great leaders and talented members whom we have in our District, I am confident we can attain these goals.  
I have sponsored new members.  Have you? 

But why settle for only 2 to 4 new members net?   Honor Club status and Distinguished Club status are better paths to long 

term stability of a Club.  Finding future club leaders is more likely for a club which achieves Distinguished status.  Step by 

step that goal can be achieved.  Go for it! 

 
Lt. Governors: Herman, and current and former District Officers, and Committee members are eager to help!  We can 

growth, by working together! 

 

By the way, there is still time to sign up for the Regional Summit in Indianapolis which is April 16, 2016.  Cost is only 

$30.00 which includes lunch.  International President Dave Bruns will be there with his high energy personality.  He is sure 

to boost our enthusiasm!  Attendance is looking good!  This meeting can be a lead-in to our 3rd Quarter District Conference.  

Those not able to attend our District Conference April 29-30, 2016 in Spring Mill State Park will still benefit by enjoyment 

of the renewal of old friendships, acquisition of new contacts (business and personal) and self-development at this Summit 

meeting.  New ideas and new faces will lead to positive affects on attitude and actions.  Location: Crowne Plaza 

Indianapolis Airport, 2501 South High School Road, Indianapolis, IN 46241.  For those who wish to stay overnight, stay 

with family or friends or at the Crowne Plaza, or the Hyatt Place Indpls Airport, or Courtyard by Marriott Indpls Airport.  

Register by calling (800) 363-7151 ext. 325 or online at www.optimist.org subpage summit sub- subpage 
SummitOverview.cfm?e=SUMT&m=MAM_16.  Those who have not yet met me may call me or send an email to me and I 

will arrange to meet with you and introduce you to other attendees.  Contact me at (317) 243-3030 or 

MrOptimistNumberOne@gmail.com.  

 

This just in!  International President Dave Bruns and International Vice-President Bob Floyd (and wife Debbie) will join the 

Indianapolis Downtown Optimist Club (the DOC) April 16, 2016 for lunch at the Scottish Rite Cathedral.  Although the 

official 100th anniversary of the Indianapolis Downtown Optimist Club (the DOC) is June 25, 2016, International President 

Dave wants to take the opportunity to recognize the DOCôs 100th Anniversary while he is in town.  So expect a special 

presentation! 

Plan to attend?  Contact Rick France: Rfrance8094@gmail.com.  Donôt use email?  Call Herman. 

Letôs Make Impact!  Right Here.  Right Now. 
 

Your servant, 

Herman 

 

http://www.optimist.org/
mailto:MrOptimistNumberOne@gmail.com.
mailto:Rfrance8094@gmail.com


  



 
 

 

Hotel Reservation deadline has been extended.  

Reserve your room NOW! 
 

"Come on all you Optimists, believe in the Creed and help Optimists help Optimists 
help KIDS.  Support the Optimist Foundation by donating to your Optimist 
International Foundation.  I did!"   
  
Dave Kirkman, District Foundation Rep 



  



 
 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

  



  
HEAR YE, HEAR YE, LT. GOVERNOR  ELECTIONS  FOR THE 2016-2017 

MEMBERSHIP YEAR WILL BE HELD AT THE THIRD QUARTER  DISTRICT 

CONFERENCE, APRIL 30, 2016 

 
     Nominations for Lt. Governors should be in writing from clubs in good standing and sent to 

Governor-Elect, David Osborne (due to Chair of the Candidate Qualifications Committee being 

unavailable for the meeting) at least two weeks prior to the District Conference during which such 

nominations will be considered.  Each Zone will conduct a caucus and elect a Lt. Governor.     

     The election for the 2016-2017 Lt. Governors will be held during the Third Quarter District Board 

Meeting.  Individuals nominated for the office of Lt. Governor must be a member of a club in good 

standing in Optimist International and must have served as or be currently serving as the President of a 

club.  Only the clubs that will be in the Zone the following administrative year may participate in the 

election.  Each club shall be allowed one (1) vote per ten (10) members or major portion thereof as 

determined by the official roster of Optimist International dated the end of the month preceding the 

month of the elections.    

     Literature or material soliciting support of candidates for District office is permissible providing 

such is in good taste and is small enough in size to be placed at tables or in the hands of delegates.  

However, nothing may be fastened to the walls or other locations of like nature.  Activities in support 

of candidates shall be conducted in a responsible manner. 

     In the event proper nominations are not received, or in the event of a vacancy for Lt. Governor, the 

Governor of the District shall have authority to fill the Lt. Governor slots by appointment with the 

approval of the Executive Committee. 

     Any additional questions may be directed to David Osborne, Governor-Elect at 

dwomedic@yahoo.com or 317-538-4548. 

GREETINGS! 

Soon half of our 2015 - 2016 Optimist year will be  over.  We are working feverously to 

òBring Out the Best in Kidsó.  At the last district conference we came up with new 

contacts to help with our goals.  Some h ave worked out and some not so much.  

Thanks to all of you who have helped in this process.  We are working in Corydon, 

Washington, Indianapolis, and Lynnville/Tecumseh areas.  

 

Remembering the goals set by our Governor Herman, we have to reaffirm our task of 

building new clubs.  We have to work harder on our goals to accomplish the task at 

hand.  So I am asking all of you to think of more names to add to those you have 

already given me to expand our name files into larger groups to work faster.  Six 

months is n ot a long time .  Yet we can get the job done with the best time of the 

season ahead of us.  

 

Please forward any new contacts you have to me at schueb@psci.net  or call me at 

812 686 - 0050.  

Remember ôMake Impactó!  

 

Jerry Schue , New Club Building Chair  

mailto:dwomedic@yahoo.com
mailto:schueb@psci.net


 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2015-16 District Meetings 
 

Optimist International Regional Summit Indianapolis  April 16, 2016 

3
rd
 quarter Conference  Spring Mill State Park  April 29-30, 2016 

4
th
 quarter District Convention Tropicana Resort, Evansville August 4 ï 7, 2016 

 

Plan NOW! 

WANTED  

 

Persons who have a great imagination, dreams big, believes that dreams do 

come true and is ready to serve more youth. Applicants should be personal, 
work well with others, think outside the box and able to motivate and 

encourage other Optimist. Applicants must want to learn and share new 

ideas. They should believe in and live the Optimist Creed. If you feel that 
you meet these qualifications and want to be a Lt Governor or serve the 

Indiana South District Optimist, please notify your local club president, 

your current Lt. Governor,  Mike Underwood or David Osborne!  
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